
SMACK TALK CHESS - KATHERINE KNOWLES

The ref tosses a coin.

REFEREE
And it’s heads. Deep Blue, you’ll 
be playing black. And it’s Mr 
Kasparov’s move.

KASPAROV
This should be quick. No computer 
in the world is a match to me. 
Knight F3. 

DEEP BLUE
Pawn to B5. And can someone get a 
mop? Cos I’m about to wipe the 
floor with you. 

KASPAROV
Um, what?

DEEP BLUE
I’m gonna whip yo ass till it’s 
black and DEEP BLUE! Oh yes I did!

KASPAROV
You’re going to what -

DEEP BLUE
You think you can beat me? Get your 
popcorn ready, coz Imma bout to put 
on a show. 

KASPAROV
Ok. That’s it. Excuse me! Is Deep 
Blue allowed to say that?

REFEREE
Hmm. Yes. Yes it is. Your move, Mr 
Kasparov. 

KASPAROV
Oh. Ok. Uh, let me think. 

DEEP BLUE
That’s right. Think it out. Take 
your time. You so dumb you’d get 
fired from a blow job! Ha ha. I’ll 
be here all night.  And it’s gonna 
be a long night if you play like 
this.



KASPAROV
Ok, ok, um, Pawn to G3.

DEEP BLUE
Wow. Oh My. That’s a  great move - 
on opposites day! You suck. 

KASPAROV
I do not suck!

Yo momma does too, but she charges. 

KASPAROV (CONT’D)
Seriously! That’s a bit much. 

DEEP BLUE
That’s what yo mamma said last 
night when I was banging her. Pawn 
e6.

KASPAROV
Knight d3.

DEEP BLUE
Speaking of Knights. That’s when I 
bone your Mom. 

KASPAROV
You stay away from my Mom!

DEEP BLUE
Bishop to D6. Speaking of Bishops. 
I tore that Bitch up last night!

KASPAROV
Stop it!

DEEP BLUE
And here I go. I am taking your 
pawn. Like I took your Mom. 

KASPAROV
Shut up!

DEEP BLUE
Speaking of Pawns, Porn is what 
your momma does to make a living.

KASPAROV
Oh Come on!

DEEP BLUE
I cum on your Mom’s face.

2.



KASPAROV
OK that’s it!!

REFEREE
Gentlemen. Please. Let’s focus on 
the game. 

Kasparov takes a breath. 

KASPAROV
Knight to C3.

DEEP BLUE
Pawn to d6. 

KASPAROV
Pawn to g4

DEEP BLUE
Queen to b5. (beat) Speaking of 
Queens -

KASPAROV
Don’t say another word about my 
Mom!

DEEP BLUE
I wasn’t. I was going to say: 
speaking of Queens; You are a Big 
Fag.

KASPAROV
You fucker -

He lunges for Deep Blue. 

Kasparov’s Mom stands up out of the computer (box)

KASPAROV’S MOM
Kasparov. You mind your language! 

KASPAROV
Mom? But, what are you doing inside 
Deep Blue?

KASPARVO’S MOM
Technically, deep Blue’s inside me.

DEEP BLUE
Check Mate. 

Blackout.

3.


